
Awards

The CUPS Awards Programme is administered by 
the Association of Universities and Colleges of Canada 
under Institute supervision. In 1987/88 there were two 
levels of awards valued at up to $14,000 and up to 
$25,000. The programme encourages expertise and 
scholarship in the field of international peace and 
security and the development of contacts with the 
international community by supporting Canadians 
who wish to pursue their studies in institutions abroad 
or, exceptionally, in Canada.

Thirty-four applications were received for the first 
year of the programme and the names of award holders 
may be found at Annex I. As of 31 March, 53 
applications had been received and were being 
considered for the 1988/89 awards.

At its meeting in March 1988, the Board of 
Directors decided to extend this two year experimental 
programme and to increase the number of awards from 
seven to ten. At the same meeting it was also agreed to 
introduce a new programme of three scholarships at 
$2,500 each for study at a North American-European 
Summer School in Austria.

Bursaries

The special and modest bursary programme 
introduced in 1986/87 was a success. Its purpose is to 
assist individuals in activities related to the mandate of 
the Institute which do not fall within the purview or 
criteria of the other programmes. Each bursary is for a 
maximum of $500.

Twenty-six requests were received of which eleven 
were granted. The list of recipients appears at Annex H.
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Gehad Auda, Ann Gertler and Ashok Kapur at the 
Institute’s Conference on the International Trade in 
Arms, October 1987.
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The staff of the Institute, Spring 1988.
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